SCS Peer Review Scheme Annual Report 2023/24
Background
The LJMU Teaching Quality Scheme (TQS) commenced in 2020/21 during COVID lockdown. Peer review is part of the TQS and from 2020-2023 ran within the Faculty as ‘Talking About Teaching’. In 2023/24, a new approach, ‘Peer Observation and Reflection’ was agreed with Subject Leads and FMT, Faculty guidance being developed. 
The new scheme is part of our strategic drive to enhance NSS Teaching on my Course, the Faculty view being that there are some teaching enhancements that only become evident through observation. The key features of our scheme are; a focus on formative observation and collegial practice exchange, observation partnering criteria that are informed by the literature, and leadership being distributed among the ADESE and Subject Leads (these colleagues acting as equal partners within the scheme).
Operation
The scheme started later than anticipated, January 2024, and this ensured that the ADESE was able to hold in-person consultation with the three SMTs and FMT. The ADESE suggested draft staff pairings for each School, being careful to keep staff and their line mangers separated (as this would go against the developmental nature of the scheme). Subject Leads were invited to amend the pairings; in line with the literature, the aim was to pair new staff with either new or veteran staff, pairings between veteran staff being reported to be less fruitful. 
Staff self-reported their participation via an online form: if one partner only recorded their participation, it was assumed that the other partner had participated. PGCert students, who are observed as part of their course, are exempt form Peer Review but contribute to the participation totals reported below. In line with the developmental nature of the scheme, only the participant’s name and Subject Lead were requested as part of online form. This is to ensure that an “auditable record” of activity is maintained, as per the requirements of the TQS. If staff advised the ADESE that if had not proved possible to arrange a mutually convenient date, the observation was struck from the record.
Participation Summary for 2023/24
Based on PGCert participation (7 staff) and online form responses:
	School
	No of staff
	Participated
	%

	BES
	72
	48
	67

	PBS
	79
	46
	58

	SPS
	85
	32
	38

	SCS
	236
	124
	53


Conclusion and 2024/25 actions
Participation rates are only satisfactory but are rather typical for an inaugural year. Past experience, summarised in the graph below, shows how participation invariably increases as schemes mature. The earlier allocation of observation pairs in 2024/25 will assist with participation. While normally against a ‘bean-counting’ approach to WAM, the ADESE still thinks there is a case for recording this activity on the WAM as it reinforces that it is valued and provides a formal acknowledgement to each staff member that it was officially recorded.
The new LJMU ‘Peer Exchange’ scheme, starting 2024/25, replaces ‘Peer Review’. The reflection element of our scheme addresses the exchange element of this new process. Moreover, ‘Peer Exchange’ guidance advises that activities can place an emphasis on classroom practice; this is the focus of Peer Observation and Reflection and so no fundamental changes to our scheme are proposed for 2024/25. 
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